Ettington Parish Meeting Saturday May 13th, 2023 Ettington Community Centre 2.30 p.m.

AGENDA

- 1. Welcome and apologies
- 2. Minutes of the meeting held May 21st 2022 (attached)
- 3. Have your say Parishioners can raise any matter relating to the parish that they wish to discuss without time restriction.

Minutes of the Ettington Parish Meeting Ettington Community Centre Saturday May 21st, 2022

- 1. Councillor Rich Smith opened the meeting at 2.40 p.m. and welcomed residents. He explained that although no decisions could be made at the parish meeting, the Parish Council could consider requests or suggestions at its future meetings. These were held monthly on the second Wednesday and all residents were welcome. There is a public forum at every meeting.
- 2. The minutes of the last Parish Meeting held November 27th 2021 had been posted on the noticeboards and website and were approved by the meeting.
- 3. The meeting was opened to residents:
 - ➤ A resident asked if Ettington could be considered as one of the pilot communities for the installation of noise volume cameras.
 - ➤ A resident expressed concern at the state of parking in the main road and inconsiderate drivers. Cars were parked opposite each other making it very difficult to pass. He asked if this could be reported to Road Safety.
 - ➤ Councillor Melville-Wright asked anyone interested in hosting a Ukrainian family should contact him.
 - ➤ A resident asked if the council could do more to help residents at Ryepeice Orchard where the site had been left in a terrible state by the developers. There were many bio-diversity issues and the developers had ignored many of the planning conditions imposed. Stratford District Councillor Cllr Penny-Anne O'Donnell said she would again raise this with enforcement officers

- ➤ A resident asked if there had been any progress on the installation of speed cameras. Cllr Smith explained this was not easy as Highways were not supportive. The parish council was continuing to explore all traffic calming measures. The resident suggested that more security was need at the entrance to the Community centre and Ettington Chase
- ➤ A resident asked about the progress of the provision of amenities for local children. Cllr Smith said this was progressing. There would be a consultation with local children within the parish including the older age group up to 17 years. A resident said they needed somewhere to meet and asked if converting the second floor of the Community Centre to a Youth Centre had been discussed. Cllr Smith said all ideas would be considered but it was important to first establish what the children wanted.

Cllr Smith thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was closed at 3.20 p.m.